
 
 
  

 

Long Term Prayer List                     . 
Patty, Laura, Jerry, Susan, Mel, Jarod, Lance, Alice, Shayne, 

George, Ruth, Rachel, Larry, the Bentley Family, 

Shirley, Pam, Julie, Prof. Dr. Ahmed Adel Sakr, Vi, Sarah Jane, 

Deb G., Cam Howard, Emily Ciuca, Patrick, Michele, Gerry Wieczorek and 

family, Toby 

 

Short Term Prayer List  
Mary Lee, The family of Dion Bagby, David, Jenny,   

Pam, Bill, Rick, Ben & Courtney, Matthew, Louisa, George Beach,  

Anne G., Jessica, Dannie, Will McLean, Gail M., Doug M., Geraldine,  

Heather and Andy, Myra, Luisa, Megan, Alexa, Olive, Dave, 

 Tom, Mary, Jessica, Dave, Karen Buck, Kate, Lynn, Maxine, 

 Bill Jandress, Glenn, Kim, Lisa, Susie, Monica, Josh,  

Robert, Bill, Bob, Justin, Justin Wolfe, Terry Wolfe, Colleen, 

 Leslie Brown, Robert, Mac & Melanie, Ashley Shiver, Jac, Leonard,  

Michael, Annie, Caroline, Alex, For the Family of Guy, Ann, Melissa,  

Carol, Barbara, Mikko, Bill, Carmen, Melissa,  

The Lam family, John, Mr. Arvidson, Chuck, 

 Carolyn and family, John, Bill, Robert,  

Terry, Kim, Liz Wilson's family, Mariah, Walter, Dolores, 

 Lorraine, Barbara M., Bunk, Penny, Stephanie, Arlene, Bruce,  

Courtney, Michael, The Genebach family, Delores, Charlie Poandl's family,  

Luis Bruno's mother, Al Rivera's father, Steve & Rebecca Page,  

Colleen, Angie Rosenblad, Frankie Santini, Tom Rippe, Bob Evers,  

Marty Brady & family, Angela Henderson and family, Lynn Tibbets,  

Horace LaWalt, Sr., Kiran and her father Namanat as well as the  

people of Pakistan, Arthur David Allen and his parents,  

Gail Peters, and Clifton Williams and family. 

If a name that should be left on the short term prayer list does not appear,  

please call the office and it will be re-entered. 

 

 
 
 

 

Altar Flowers 

The flowers are given on this Sunday to the Glory of God by the People of God. If you 

would like to remember a loved one who has departed this life or give thanksgiving for 

family and friends, please complete a Flower Envelope or call the office at 703-437-3790.  

Staff 

The Rev. Bradford A. Rundlett, Rector 

The Rev. Leslie Chadwick, Associate Rector  

Mrs. Christine Hoyle, Director of Children & Youth Ministries 

Ms. Alba Padilla, Nursery Attendant 

Ms. Reina Torres, Nursery Attendant 

Ms. Elizabeth Tomlinson, Seminarian 

Ms. Phyllis Hogan, Sexton 

Ms. Josephine Martin, Assistant Sexton 

Mr. Kevin Hamilton, Parish Administrator 

Helen Guest, Pre-School Director 

Office Hours 

Monday - Friday 9:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m. 

Vestry 

Senior Warden – Mike Colie  

Junior Warden – Keith Pinkard 

Treasurer – Rick Wilson 

 Registrar – Rose Berberich 
 

Jeanne Bennett  Marty Brady       Mike Colie  

Donna Cornwell   Carolyn Hamm  Courtney King 

Eugene Nkomba               Ugo Nwachukwu         Nikki O'Malley 

Keith Pinkard     Keith Sinclair  Sandy Wright    
 

Trustees 

            Tom McLenigan               Keith Sinclair                    Dana “Deke” Smith 

 
 

  

 DO YOU NEED SOMEONE TO TALK TO? 
 

  Call a Stephen Minister! 

Beth Hwoschinsky     Peter Hwoschinsky         Ralph Tildon 
703.450.8599 703.450.8599 703.464.9377 

or call Fr. Brad at 703-437-3790! 

 
Do you have a will?  
Please remember St. Timothy's in your end-of-life plans as an institution of seminal 

importance. Thank you. 

 
Saint Timothy's Episcopal Church 

432 VAN BUREN STREET, HERNDON, VIRGINIA 20170 
WWW.SAINT-TIMOTHYS.ORG 

Announcements for October 27, 2013 

Twenty-third Sunday after Pentecost 

    8:00 a.m.         Holy Eucharist - Rite I 
    9:30 a.m.         Holy Eucharist - Rite II 
   11:00 a.m.     Holy Eucharist - Rite II 
 

 

.          
 

 

          Parish Office: 703-437-3790   Fax: 703-787-9781       
         Web Page: www.saint-timothys.org 

          Office E-mail: office@saint-timothys.org 
 

 

ST. TIMOTHY’S MISSION STATEMENT 
 

AS PEOPLE OF GOD, WE JOYFULLY WORSHIP GOD,  
SPREAD THE WORD OF GOD’S LOVE 

TREASURE ALL PEOPLE, AND 
SERVE OTHERS EVERYWHERE IN THE NAME OF JESUS CHRIST. 

 

THEREFORE, WITH GOD’S HELP, WE: 
OPEN OUR DOORS TO EVERYONE, 
OPEN OUR HEARTS IN WORSHIP, 

OPEN OUR EYES TO THE SPIRIT’S GIFTS, AND 
OPEN OUR ARMS TO EMBRACE GOD’S WORK. 

As of September 30, 2013 
   

    Balance       Goal 

Pipe Organ Fund    $253,134      $475,000 

Reserve Fund   $57,775        $100,000 

Assisting in the Preparation and Conduct of Worship 

Altar Guild 
Linda Grantham, Mary McLenigan, Stephanie Wolo, Sandy Wright 

Counters 
Andy Hamm, Jan Lyons 

Ushers 
8:00 a.m. Hal Hallett, Bill Outerbridge 

9:30 a.m. Carol Durand, Don Durand 

11:00 a.m. Greg Griffith, Pete Gleason 

Greeters 
8:00 a.m. Pat Rhoads 

9:30 a.m. Danna Wechtenhiser 

11:00 a.m. Deke Smith 

Lay Eucharistic Ministers 

8:00 a.m. Elizabeth Tomlinson, Marie Lally 

9:30 a.m. Chris Brock, Sean Brady, Edna Whittick, Elizabeth Tomlinson 

11:00 a.m. Allan Stanley, Betsy Knoizen, Dave Parker, Geoff Bentley 

Acolytes 
9:30 a.m. Jack Norcross, Max Norcross, Erika Hobson, Christopher Draper 

11:00 a.m. Meghan Henry, Robbie Henry 

http://www.saint-timothys.org/
mailto:office@saint-timothys.org


Events This Week 
 

SUNDAY  10/27 

Holy Eucharist 8:00 a.m., 9:30 a.m., and 11:00 a.m. 

9:00 a.m. St. Cecelia Choir Rehearsal - Music Room 

12:30 p.m. Youth Group Meeting- Upper Room 

7:00 p.m. Christianity 101 Class - Narthex 

7:00 p.m. Youth Confirmation Class - Upper Room 

MONDAY 10/28 
4:00 p.m. Center for Pastoral Counseling - A2 

7:00 p.m. BSA Troop 159 Meeting - HH/UR/Kitchen 

7:30 p.m. Vestry Meeting- B1 
 

TUESDAY 10/29 

4:00 p.m. Center for Pastoral Counseling - A2 
 

WEDNESDAY 10/30 

10:00 a.m. Morning Bible Study - Kitchen 

12:15 p.m. Holy Eucharist/Healing Service - Sanctuary 

4:00 p.m. Center for Pastoral Counseling - A2 
 

THURSDAY 10/31 

4:00 p.m. Center for Pastoral Counseling - A2 

7:00 p.m. St. Cecilia Choir Rehearsal - Music Room, Narthex, Sanctuary 

7:00 p.m. Taoist Tai Chi - Henry Hall 
 

FRIDAY 11/1 

10:30 a.m. Friday Folders - Kitchen 
 

SATURDAY 11/2 

9:00 a.m. Altar Guild Set-Up - Sanctuary and Altar Guild Room 

11:00 a.m. Dorosheff Violin Lessons - Music Room & Sanctuary 

7:00 p.m. La Vida Verdadera / The True Vine - Sanctuary 
 

SUNDAY  11/3 

All Saints Sunday/Founders' Day 

Holy Eucharist 8:00 a.m., 9:30 a.m., and 11:00 a.m. 

9:00 a.m. St. Cecelia Choir Rehearsal - Music Room 

7:00 p.m. Christianity 101 Class - Narthex 

7:00 p.m. Youth Confirmation Class - Upper Room 

 

Nursery  
 

All children are welcome to stay with parents in the 

Sanctuary during worship. However, for parents of children 

ages 0-3 years who want nursery care, we have a well-

equipped and professionally-staffed nursery at the end of the 

hall nearest the Sanctuary. Each child brought to the nursery 

is given a number; only the parents of the child can take the child from the nursery. If a 

parent is needed during worship, the child’s number will appear (in red LED’s) on the black 

panels beneath the hymn boards on both sides of the Chancel. Parents, please bring diapers, 

any snacks, and formula as needed for your child. 

 

 
Holy Communion 
 

All baptized Christians are welcome to receive the Sacrament. If you have not been 

baptized, please come to the Altar rail for a blessing during Holy Communion (place your 

arms across your chest to signify your desire for a blessing). If you would like to be 

baptized, please speak with the clergy after the service.  To receive Holy Communion, 

accept the bread in your hand and place it in your mouth, then sip wine from the Chalice 

when it is brought to you (guide the Chalice to your mouth please), or hold the bread, dip it 

in the wine when the chalice comes to you, and place the bread with wine in your mouth. If 

you are allergic to wheat or are gluten intolerant, please let the person serving bread know 

to give you a rice wafer. 

Happy Birthday To You!!!  

Sun. 10/27      Barbara Harding, Steve Page 

Mon. 10/28   Robert Henry 

Tues. 10/29  Tyler Ogden 

Wed. 10/30  Hannah Boysko 

Thu. 10/31  Ken Vierra, Genevieve Zetlan 

Fri. 11/1       Chrissa Mankin 

Sat. 11/2    Ted Mankin 

Sun. 11/3 Gregory Wilson, Thomas McLenigan 

General Announcements 

Organist For Today, Sunday, October 27 

The Saint Timothy's Episcopal Church Family is thankful for today's substitute Organist 

and Choir Director, our own Jane Perry. We appreciate Jane sharing her talents with us 

today. 

Reminder, Annual Pledge Campaign Underway! 

The Stewardship Committee is now conducting our annual pledge campaign.  We have 

mailed out pledge cards and ask that you please complete and return your General Fund 

pledge card by the end of October. Pledge cards may be mailed to the church, placed in the 

offering plate, or hand delivered to the church office.  Blank pledge cards are available in 

the Narthex.  Thank you to David Coyle and Minuteman Press for printing this year's 

pledge cards.  Questions about pledge cards can be addressed to the Stewardship Committee 

Chairman, Kathy Lombard, at Kathy.Lombard@yahoo.com. 

 
If you've registered for Cornerstones' annual Help the Homeless Community Walk, today, 

Sunday, October 27 is the day! Join us at Reston Heights, 11790 Sunrise Valley Drive, 

Reston, VA at 1:30 p.m. Check in and t-shirt pick up begins at 1:00 p.m. This event is a part 

of Festival on the Square, featuring family fun & entertainment. Together we will walk 

along the trails from the Hotels at Reston Heights on Sunrise Valley Drive, to Hunters 

Woods Village Center, and back for approximately 3 miles or you can walk  halfway and do 

a 1.5 mile route.  Please contact Jill Norcross jillnorcross@verizon.net or 703-587-4098 

with any questions.  We appreciate your support for the homeless in our community and 

hope to see a lot of friendly St. Tim’s faces today! 

Life Line Screening 

Life Line Screening, a company that provides community-based preventive health 

screenings, will host their non-invasive and painless health screenings here at Saint 

Timothy's on Monday, November 11.  For more information on their screenings, costs, and 

discounts offered, call 1-888-653-6441 or visit www.lifelinescreening.com/community-

partners. Life Line Screening is not a ministry of Saint Timothy's, so please call their phone 

number or visit their website for information. 

Christianity 101 

This class explores the basics of the Christian faith and is open to all adults who are merely 

curious or who wish to be Confirmed, Received, or Renew Baptismal Vows. The class 

meets Sunday evenings in the Narthex from 7:00 p.m. to 8:30 p.m., October 6 - November 

17. You're welcome to join any time. Contact Fr. Brad at bradr@saint-timothys.org. 

Great Harvest Bread Sale!!!  

The Service Ministry will hold the annual bread sale to support the Lakota Team TODAY, 

October 27, in Henry Hall.  Delicious Great Harvest bread varieties including Pumpkin 

Swirl and Apple Scrapple will be available after every service.  Suggested donation is $10 

for a loaf. The Service Ministry...putting your faith to work.  

Newcomers Reception 

Open Arms Ministry will host a Newcomers Reception in the Narthex on Saturday 

November 9 at 5:00 p.m.  All new members of the church are cordially invited to enjoy 

light refreshments, wine, and soft drinks with members of the church family and perhaps 

attend the Annual Chili Cook-off which follows at 6:00 p.m.  All, old and new, are invited 

to either or both events. Please R.S.V.P. to Jill Cox at 703.963.8251 or 

jillcoxva@verizon.net.  

It's Fall Chili Cook-Off Time!!  

Yes, dust off your favorite chili recipe and come share some chili and fun. Mark your 

calendars now for November 9 at 6:00 p.m. in Henry Hall for eating chili, cornbread, mac'n 

cheese, drinks and brownies. You will be one of the judges as you vote for the winner of 

each of the following categories: chili with beans, chili without beans, white chili, non-meat 

chili, spicy chili and young chef entry chili. PRIZES will be awarded! Donations from this 

event will benefit the St. Tim's Lakota Mission. Sign up in Henry Hall by November 3. 

General Announcements (continued) 

Join The Viewpoints Book Club For Their Next Meeting! 

The Viewpoints Book Club will meet on Saturday, November 2 at 9:30 a.m. at Panera on 

Elden St. to discuss The Secret Life of Bees by Sue Monk Kidd. We hope you can join us 

for another lively discussion! Please bring book recommendations for December and 

January.  

Holiday Fair, Sunday, Nov 17.  Sponsored by the Gifts to Glorify the Lord Committee! 

Come by Henry Hall after any of the Sunday services on November 17; get a jumpstart on 

your holiday shopping and benefit the GtGtL Pipe Organ Fund at the same time!  We will 

have vendors present from Tupperware, Scentsy Candles, White House ornaments, and 

several handcrafted jewelers to name a few.  In conjunction with the Fair, we will also have 

a bake sale and numerous items for raffle. Please join us for this festive event in Henry Hall 

on November 17. 

Attention All Stars Of The Home Kitchen!  

Bring out your inner celebrity baker for the Holiday Bazaar, November 17.  Bake those 

famous cookies, brownies, or breads.  Dust off that secret family recipe.  Prove there really 

is such a thing as a delicious fruit cake!  Now is the time!  Start thinking about which 

holiday nosh you'd like to donate for our Pipe Organ fundraiser Holiday Bazaar.  Contact 

Paige Williamson at Paige_Williamson@mac.com or 703.793.5907 for more information or 

to sign up!  

Living Waters Interfaith Summit; Tuesday, November 19, 2013  9:00 a.m. - 4:30 p.m.  

Lewis Ginter Botanical Garden, Richmond, VA 

Registration Fee: $25, includes lunch and workshop materials! (registration opens @ 8:00 a.m.) 

Visit http://www.cbf.org/livingwaters to register or for more info! 

Join faith and conservation leaders from across the state as we examine water quality 

through the lens of faith. Investigate where faith and conservation priorities intersect. 

Immerse yourself in the wisdom and inspiration of speakers from the interfaith and science 

communities. Examine ways the faith and conservation communities can facilitate richer, 

more relevant conversations by working together. Collaborate across faiths to develop “next 

steps” to improve water quality in our communities during the coming year.  

Food Pantry 

Please think of the pantry when shopping this week! We're in need of canned proteins (i.e. 

chicken, tuna, chili) as well as diapers of all sizes. Thank you! 

 

Looking For The LINK Grocery Cart?  

It’s been moved to the lower level under the stairs.  A list of suggested donations is located 

on the cart.  Please place your donations in or near the cart at your convenience.  Thank you 

for your continued and generous support of LINK. 

LINK Thanksgiving Distribution On November 16 

Donations and volunteers are needed for the LINK Thanksgiving Distribution in Nov.  

Please bring donations of non-perishable food anytime and place them in the LINK grocery 

cart.  Donations of gently used coats, hats and gloves are also welcome.  Volunteers are 

needed Nov. 11 thru 16 to assist with sorting and transporting food, and escorting clients 

during distribution on Nov. 16.  To volunteer, please use the Sign-up Genius link on the 

LINK website, www.linkagainsthunger.org.  For more info contact Rob.du@verizon.net or 

Shon Beury @ aol.com.  Thank you for putting your faith to work to support LINK! 

Children and Youth Ministries 

Decorate In Style This Christmas Season While Helping Saint Timothy's Youth! 

It's already that time of the year; the Youth Group is taking orders for 

Christmas wreaths!  You can conveniently place your order during the 

month of October at the table located in Henry Hall after all Sunday 

services.  Please stop by and order the beautiful wreaths to help the J2A 

youth go on their Pilgrimage next year! 

Great news- wreaths and centerpieces are the same prices as last year ($15-25)!   

New this year- a direct shipping option is now available so customers can send the 

beautiful Christmas greens to friends and family out of town directly from Sherwood Forest 

Farms!  Because of the logistics involved, the direct shipping option will incur added costs. 

Youth Group Meeting Today 

Our Youth Group meeting is today, Sunday, October 27 from 12:30 - 1:30 p.m. in the upper 

room.   


